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Farewell Year 12, 2016! 

Term 3 has come to an end and, for Year 12, 2016, so 
has the end of their secondary schooling. Today, we 
say farewell to Year 12 and wish them all the best for 
the future, whatever their next adventure; whether it be 
further education, seeking employment, or taking a 
gap year.  

We have been very fortunate at Ingleburn High School 
to have dedicated and mature student leaders in our 
Captains and Prefects and I would like to pay special 
tribute to Lachlan Chau and Maddison Ross for their 
outstanding efforts as Captains for 2016 and I know 
with the leadership experiences gained during this 
year, that they will experience success in whatever 
endeavour they pursue. I would also like to 
acknowledge the Prefects for 2016:  

Lachlan Natapu 
Naman Bansal 
Amos King 
Kristine Narayanh 
Rhiannan McDonald 
William Miller 
Prinscilla Brayie Kwarteng 
Davana Fraser 
Ashika Jagdish 

Along their journey towards the HSC, Year 12 were 
nurtured and supported by their Year Adviser,  
Mr Peter Noakes and his very able Assistant,  
Ms Marnie Mastrovasili. These two teachers have 
done an outstanding job and have played a large role 
in helping Year 12 reach the point at which we have 
arrived with their graduation. 

Graduation from high school is a major milestone in 
the life of any young person, but for many students of 
Ingleburn High School, they will be the very first in 
their families to reach this goal. I am also very aware 
that, along the way, their parents and families have 
guided and encouraged, and yes, sometimes, nagged 
to ensure the work was completed, the uniform worn 
and the deadlines met. It is not easy being a parent 
but I do know that Year 12 students really do 
appreciate your support, as does the staff of Ingleburn 
High School.  

 

Congratulations, Year 12. Remember that this is the 
next step in your journey to new and amazing 
experiences and, on behalf of everyone at Ingleburn 
High School, I sincerely wish you every success and 
happiness. I hope you all live up to the school's values: 
Tolerance, Integrity and Excellence every day of your 
lives and look back with fondness on your days as a 
student of Ingleburn High School. 

Farewell Mrs Dolstra and Welcome Back  
Mr Cheadle! 

As we say farewell to Year 12, so I also bid farewell to 
Ingleburn High School! I have been relieving Principal 
of Ingleburn High School for just on twelve months and 
I have really grown to love the school and when I say 
the school, I don't mean the buildings but what makes 
up a school: the staff, students and community. 
Ingleburn High School has outstanding teachers and 
the commitment of the parents, especially those 
parents on the P&C, led by Mrs Sue Roberts is second 
to none. I hope everyone associated with the school 
appreciates just how hard the staff work to ensure your 
children have access to first rate opportunities; 
academically, socially and in the sporting arena. The 
experiences students can participate in are on par with 
any school. It is really up to the students to recognise 
these opportunities and commit to trying their very best 
and aim for the excellence that is integral to this 
school's values. There are some very exciting plans on 
the horizon for Ingleburn High School and, as I return 
to Macquarie Fields High School, I look forward to 
seeing those plans come to fruition in 2017 and 
beyond. I would like to thank the Executive of 
Ingleburn High School for their support, their 
dedication and professionalism. Special thanks are 
due to the Deputy Principals, Mr Butler and Mr Hugo, 
without whom I would not have been able to lead the 
school.  

As I take my leave from Ingleburn High School, we 
welcome the return, fighting fit, of the substantive 
Principal, Mr Cheadle. I have been keeping  
Mr Cheadle abreast of the many happenings at 
Ingleburn High School and I know he is very excited 
about his return.  

I wish everyone in the Ingleburn High School 
community all the very best for the future and I will 
always have very fond memories of my time at the 
school. Have a wonderful term break! 

Mrs Jan Dolstra 
Relieving Principal 
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ALL THE BEST YEAR 12 

Thirteen years of school education has almost come to 
an end. It has been a long journey with many 
challenges along the way. Enjoy and celebrate this 
wonderful achievement. However, you’ve got one last 
challenge ahead…the HSC. So, focus on the goal of 
completing your exams: prepare well, study, bring 2 
pens and look forward to resting and relaxing after 
your final exam. 

Make sure you use the holiday time wisely in preparing 
for your exams: organise your notes and textbooks, 
make sure all of your equipment is easily accessible to 
limit time wasting distractions, get plenty of rest, 
exercise regularly and eat a balanced diet. 

Before you begin your exams make sure you have a 
healthy breakfast. If you wish you can still come along 
to the Breakfast Club which operates every Tuesday - 
Friday from 8.00am in BR0038. It would be great to 
see you there. 

All the best Year 12. Miss Mastrovasili and I have had 
such a wonderful time supporting and mentoring you 
these past 2 years. We wish you every success for the 
future. 

Remember: have fun, work hard and do your best. 

Mr Noakes and Miss Mastrovasili 

 


